
  
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

REGION IX 
75 Hawthorne Street 

San Francisco, CA 94105-3901 
 
 
 
March 17, 2023 
 
Sent via email 
 
Barbara Romero 
Director and General Manager 
Los Angeles Sanitation and Environment 
1149 S. Broadway, 9th floor 
Los Angeles, CA  90015 
 
Re:  Final NPDES Permit for Hyperion Water Reclamation Plant (NPDES Permit No. 

CA0109991)  
 
Dear Director Romero: 

Enclosed please find the final National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permits for 
the subject facility. EPA posted a public notice of proposed action on EPA’s website, accepting public 
comment from September 13, 2022 to October 13, 2022. The effective date of the permit is May 1, 
2023, unless a petition for permit review is filed with the Environmental Appeals Board (EAB).1  
Review of the permit can be requested within 30 days of this notice by any person who filed comments 
on the proposed permit conditions. Review is requested by filing a petition with the Clerk of the EAB. 
The petition must identify the contested permit condition or other specific challenge to the permit 
decision and clearly set forth, the petitioner’s contentions for why the permit decision should be 
reviewed. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the final permit or permitting process, please contact Peter Kozelka 
of the NPDES permits section at kozelka.peter@epa.gov. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/   
 
Tomás Torres 
Director, Water Division 

 
 
Enclosures: Final Permit and Fact Sheet for Hyperion WRP 
  Response to Comments Document  
 
 
cc:  Jenny Newman, Acting Executive Officer, Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board  

 
1 See 40 C.F.R. Section 124.19(a) for more information regarding requirements for petitions to the EAB. 
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